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November 4, 2020 

Via RESS 

Christine Long 
Registrar & Board Secretary  
Ontario Energy Board  
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor  
2300 Yonge Street  
Toronto ON  M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Long: 

Re: EB-2020-0150 – NextBridge 2020-2024 Transmission Revenue Cap IR 
Application and Evidence Filing

We act for Upper Canada Transmission Inc., operating as NextBridge Infrastructure, LP 
(“NextBridge”). We have submitted NextBridge’s Transmission Revenue Cap IR Application for 
the period March 31, 2022 to December 31, 2031, along with corresponding Excel documents in 
support of the Application, using the Board’s Regulatory Electronic Submission System. 

NextBridge will post electronic copies of the Application and supporting evidence on its website 
for public access. In accordance with the Board’s June 23, 2020 Digitization Program 
Announcement, hardcopies of the Application will not be delivered. 

Given that NextBridge operates a single transmission asset, with minimal operating costs and 
no forecast capital expenditures, we propose that this Application would be most effectively 
dealt with in written form. We also encourage the OEB to make provision for a settlement 
conference to assist with the expediency of the Application. 

Please direct any questions regarding the filing of this Application to the undersigned. 

Yours truly, 

McCarthy Tétrault LLP 

George Vegh 
Counsel 

GV/rg 

cc:  Reena Goyal, McCarthy Tetrault 
Sam Rogers, McCarthy Tetrault 
Brian J. Murphy, NextBridge Infrastructure, LP 
Jennifer Tidmarsh, NextBridge Infrastructure, LP


